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Watson Precinct Minutes.
Minutes of meeting held on Monday 15th March 2004.

Attendees

Precinct Committee: M McNelis, M Rourke, C Seeger

Councillors: R Davidson, G Copeland

Other Community: 27

Sculpture by the Sea

The organiser of Sculpture by the Sea, David Handley, gave an overview of this year’s event planning (3 weekends: 28 October 2004 to 14 November 2004), and some possible changes to the event. He is interested to hold a BBQ in Hunter Park on weekends, with the participation of local chefs.

There was discussion and feedback from the attendees, which was generally supportive, but also highlighted the problems the event causes for local residents – parking in particular. There was concern with the event continuing to grow in both size and scope and that there is a need to balance general public interest against the needs of residents of the area. David indicated an effort would be made to encourage the use of public transport.

Candidate Councillors 

Three candidates for the upcoming Council election each made a short speech on their respective election policies. They were Ingrid Strewe (Labor), Richard Davidson (Liberal) and George Copeland (Green) .

Tamarama Park

Michael McNelis gave an overview of the first public meeting on the Tamarama Park Plan of Management. Issues for discussion seem to be 

· shelters – keep or change? 

· landscaping 

· toilets, combine with kiosk or leave separate? 

Apparently there were some rumours regarding parking – which are not part of the plan (possibly confused with temporary parking for Sculpture by the Sea).

Developments

27 Carlisle St: a resident noted that the street was becoming a street of garages, and that the loss of ocean glimpses destroyed the character of the area.

A suggestion was made that the three worst developments approved each year should be publicised. Councillor Davidson pointed out that statistics of Das approved and LEC decisions were kept by council.

Traffic

Council is to disallow parking at the rear of 5 Dellview Lane near Dellview St to allow access to garages.

Bob Linke presented a set of proposals that he has put to the Body Corporate for 20 Illawong Avenue, Tamarama. These ranged from 45 to 75 car spaces including possible extensions to the building to fund the development.

There was a complaint about cars blocking driveways in Kenneth St.

There was a query about Residential Parking Zones, and whether Council was obliged to do surveys of residents every few years.

General Business

There was a complaint about noise and rubbish issues near 47 Fletcher St. There was some discussion about the means of dealing with these issues.

Meeting opened at: 7:30pm, closed at 9:40pm.
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